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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Wednesday, August 20, 1997 at 8:00 a.m. in the Village
Kitchen in Rosenort.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council members present were: Arthur Dueck, Ralph Groening,
Stan Siemens, Louis Palud, Kerry Eidse.

Due to circumstances involving the number of hours on two of
our motor graders, Council had previously instructed that price
quotations be obtained in this regard. It was felt that
presentations by the respective salespersons be done at this
time.

Mr. Derek Rigaux of Brandt Tractor met with Council at the start
of the meeting and reviewed his written proposal with Council

on John Deere 772CH graders. He indicated that each new wing
quoted is about $11,000.00 and that the 5 year warranty is worth
about $7,000.00. Should Council wish a new plow, it's cost would
be about $5,000.00. Following a period of questions relating

to the various aspects of the graders, the presentation time
ended.

Mr. Gil St. Hilaire of Powell Equipment met with Council to

make a presentation on the Caterpillar motor graders. He reviewed
his written proposal in these units and noted to Council that

the all wheel drive is maintained to 7th gear and engages when
not moving which are features that the John Deere does not have.
He did note to Council that they currently have a used 143 grader
with 200 hours on it. Should we wish to take this machine, there
would be a reduction of $21,567.00 off the price given in his
quotation. New units would take about 12 weeks for delivery.

Both salesmen were informed that Council would likely be meeting
again soon and make decisions on this matter.

Moved by Arthur Dueck, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:
#224/97. whereas the Rural Municipality of Morris has expressed
concern over the impact that P.R. 205 has on flood water in
this municipality;
And Whereas it is the desire of the Municipality that P.R. 205
be designed to allow flood waters an access across this road;
And Whereas areas of P.R. 205 have been significantly damaged
by the 1997 flood;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Rural Municipality of Morris
has requested that the Department of Highways re-design the
damaged areas of P.R. 205 to allow flood water to cross this
road at the areas of road that are lower to allow water to cross
in specified areas that were damaged in 1997 east of McTavish
and East of Aubigny;
And Further Be It Resolved that this re-design of P.R. 205 be
done and completed in 1997;
And Further Be It Resolved that this re-design of P.R. 205 be
done in such a manner that it does not contribute to the flood
water levels south of P.R. 205.

Carried. For 6

Against 0

Council then discussed at length the number of bridges that
were damaged during the flood and what method of access would
be provided and what discussion should be taken with M.E.M.O.
on this situation. There was discussion on calculating the cost
of replacing these bridges against the cost ratio of putting
in culverts or low levels at these locations.

The meeting was then adjourned at 11:20 a.m.
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